KEN-CARYL RANCH TOWNHOUSE ASSOCIATION
RECORD OF PROCEEDINGS

February 8, 2017
The regular meeting of The Ken-Caryl Ranch Townhouse Association Board of Directors was held  at the Ken-Caryl Ranch House.  The following directors were present or absent as noted:

	Ken Whiteacre
	- Present
	
	Sue Bryant
	- Present

	Bob Campbell
	- Present
	
	Kathy Dann
	- Present

	Rick White
	- Present
	
	Phillip Mills - Agent
	- Present

	
	
	
	
	


One homeowner was present.
Call to Order – Rick White called the meeting to order at 6:30 PM.  A quorum was present
Minutes - The minutes of the meeting held January 11, 2017 were approved with the correction of the date.  
Open Forum  

· No matters were brought up for consideration.
Committee Reports  

Architectural, Building & Maintenance Committee  

·  There was no committee meeting in February.  Ken McCallister is resigning due to job requirements.  
· Ken noted that the front stoop of 11741 was top-coated instead of being replaced. 
· On motion by Ken, seconded by Rick and duly passed, the Board authorized reimbursement to Adam Wood for the cost of re-guttering his unit.  
Landscape Committee   

· Peggy reported that the Master Association will not be treating for Ash Beetles and other tree diseases this year.  They will be planting new trees to take over for ones lost to Ash Borer in the future.
· On motion by Kathy, seconded by Ken and duly passed, the Board approved $2,600 for winter-watering of the trees by Environmental Tree Care.
Communications Committee 
· Bob will have a draft of a newsletter by next Wednesday.   Articles from the Board will be welcomed.
· It was suggested that an article about cleaning dryer vents would be appropriate.
Financial Reports - Phil Mills reviewed the reports for January 2017.
· Ending balance of the Operating Account is $22,144, Reserves - $404,789.  $25,000 was transferred from Operating to the Reserve account as an extra transfer.
· Disbursements during the month (not including the regular transfer to reserve) were $50,137.  
· Delinquencies were up to $37,389.  
· Pre-paid maintenance fees were $25,540.
· Total expenses (1 month) were $7,183 over budget due to making two insurance payments.
· The higher CD rates at Capital One turned out to be only for personal, not business accounts.  Phil will bring CD options from local banks to the March meeting.
Property Manager’s Report - Phil Mills’ report included:
· Keen has not yet scheduled replacing the sprinkler control boards at three locations.
· JTB Gutters presented their proposal for Phase II of the gutter replacement.  The proposal was accepted.
· A notice of violation was sent to 11617 for a satellite receiver dish on the shingles.  The dish has not been removed and a fine notice will be sent.
· Phil walked the next pruning phase with Ken from Environmental Tree Care to mark all the trees to be pruned.  Some extra work was noted and will be included.
· A brown Oldsmobile at the southwest corner had been tagged but not moved.  Phil was authorized to tow it.
Unfinished Business
· Ken reported that Adam had sent him the Bylaws re-write project but only the first eight Articles had been completed.  There are another 8 – 10 to add or modify.  Sue will translate the .pdf part into a .doc document for review.  Phil will see if the articles about assessments in the old Bylaws is duplicated in the Declarations and could be removed from the Bylaws.
· The Board reviewed and discussed the four proposals for 2017 landscape maintenance services.  On motion by Ken, seconded by Bob and duly passed, the Board accepted the proposal from Schultz Industries for a three-year contract.
· On motion by Ken, seconded by Sue and duly passed, the Board approved a snow removal contract with Schultz Industries from 3/01/17 to 5/31/18.
New Business  

· Bob reported a problem with accessing web mail on the Association’s site.  He is working with the web site designer to resolve the problem.
· Ken noted the volleyball net needed replacing and volunteered to obtain a replacement.
· The Board asked that a letter go to the owner of #11700 about storing trash cans outside the garage.
Executive Session   None was held.
Adjourn - There being no further business to conduct, the meeting was adjourned at 8:05 PM.  The next meeting will be Wednesday,  March 8, 2017 at 6:30 pm at the Ken Caryl Ranch House. 
Respectfully submitted, by Phillip Mills, Acting Secretary

